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This past summer, which was intended to be a break during the off season, has been 
exceptionally different in that many of the directors continued on with committee and executive 
work. I wish to especially thank V.P. Bruce Lonsbery. We held telephone conversations at least 
every 10 days during the entire off season working through some of the 2025 Combined 
challenges and other anticipated issues.  Secondly thanks to the two committees that stepped 
up to the plate during the summer, one being the Website Committee (Nancy and Wayne) and 
the other being the Federal Grant Committee (Cheryl and Deane). The above led to numerous 
executive and committee meetings. 

Before you hear from the above directors, I wish to acknowledge appreciation to Curl BC and 
the assistance we received from Jack Bowman, who attended most of our Federal Grant Zoom 
meetings. Bruce and I attended all of these meetings mostly as critics and or supporters. For six 
weeks this looked a lot like a full-time job but we held in there while Cheryl with Deane’s help 
did all the heavy lifting.  

I am also very appreciative to our membership that in April passed the motion to increase the 
PCMCA dues from $5 to $8. As mentioned at previous meetings this will assist both our Zone 
Boards and our Provincial Board with the constant increase in expenses they are experiencing. 

Finally, we are going to miss director Zone 4 Director Jack Holden who has moved to Alberta.  

Welcome back to past directors and a special welcome to our new director Sid Clarke.  

I submit my report to the secretary to be attached to the minutes of the 2024 Fall Meeting.  
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